August 5, 2020

Via E-Mail



Dr. Darren Christle
Board Secretary and Executive Director
The Public Utilities Board
400 – 330 Portage Avenue
Winnipeg, MB R3C 0C4

Dear Dr. Christle:

## RE: Manitoba Public Insurance (MPI) 2021 General Rate Application (GRA) Round One Information Request (IR) Filing

Please find accompanying this letter, MPI's responses to the first round of Information Requests (IRs). The GRA eBook available on MPI's website<sup>1</sup> has been updated to include these responses.

MPI has provided the individuals who signed the appropriate confidentiality documentation with a link to download responses to Confidential Information IRs. A password will be provided in a separate email.

MPI has filed the Audited Annual Financial Statements for the Corporation and Basic in the confidential module. Once the Annual Report is tabled in the Legislature, MPI will file it as <u>AR Appendix 1 and 5</u>, this is expected for mid-September.

A number of placeholders were used when MPI filed its GRA, below are the updated documents and the Exhibit numbers that MPI requests to be associated with each:

- Risk scorecards have been filed in response to <u>PUB (MPI) CI 1-10</u>. A redacted version of which is available in the public record, as <u>RMF Appendix 3</u> – Exhibit 9.
- 2. The executive summary of Gartner Report is filed as BMK Attachment A Exhibit 10.

MPI's Quarterly Financial Report is not expected to be available until mid-September. MPI will file the report once approved.

Should you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Yours truly,

Michael Triggs

General Counsel and Corporate Secretary

Encl.

cc: K. McCandless and PUB Advisors 2021 GRA Registered Interveners

mpi.mb.ca

Winnipeg (MB) R3C 4A4

Tél.: 204 985-8770 poste 7525 Téléc.: 204 942-1133

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>1</sup> https://apps.mpi.mb.ca/Rate-Application/2021/index.aspx